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	“Do Not Call Register” Briefing Note



	Issue
	Comment
	Impact

	Government identifies problem with individuals receiving unwanted and invasive phone calls from businesses
	Legislation passed to create “Do Not Call Register”
	Only individuals (not businesses) are able to register.  They can register home and mobile numbers.

	Businesses banned from calling phone numbers on the Register effective 31st May 2007.
	Law makes it illegal for businesses to make unsolicited calls to phone numbers on register.
	Penalties vary from a warning to fines between $1,100 and $1.1 Million (for repeat offenders).

	There are some exclusions built into the law
	Calls can be made in regard to changing appointments, chasing debts and where we already have the clients consent to contact them.
	We do not have to worry about the law when making phone calls in regard to typical day to day interactions with our existing clients.

	Contacting prospective new clients (individuals) via phone.
	We are banned from making contact with individuals who have registered on the “Do Not Call Register”.
	To ensure we do not breach the law it will be necessary to check the register prior to making any such calls.  The register must have been checked in the 28 days immediately prior to the phone call.  If a phone number is on the register we cannot use that phone number to make contact.

	Contacting existing clients (individuals) regarding new products and services.
	The “consent” exclusion mentioned above includes situations where we have an “existing relationship” with the client.
	We will be considering including a specific consent clause in our FSG and/ or on our invoices to make it clear the client consents to contact for new products and services.

	Checking the “Do Not Call Register”.  This is referred to as “Washing” the phone numbers to be called.
	Once registered we are able to check up to 500 phone numbers on the Register free of charge per annum.  Fees apply for additional checks.
	To conduct any telemarketing we will need to be registered and submit phone numbers individually via the website / upload a data file or send a CD with the phone numbers.  The system will then advise which numbers are unable to be called.

	Specified times in which such calls are banned.
	The law limits phone calls to prospective new clients between 9am and 8pm on weekdays, 9am to 5 pm on Saturdays.  Calls are banned on Sundays and National Holidays. 
	Ensure we only make unsolicited calls during the allowed times and days.


Further information regarding the above is available from www.acma.gov.au/donotcall
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